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February 23, 1960

Prof. George P. Woollard
University of VWisconsin
Department of Geology
Selence iHall

Madigon 6, Wisconsin

U. 8. A,

Deayr Prof. Woollard:

The Ingtitute of Geophysiecs of the Hational University
of Mexico le preparing a publicatlon containing the reports
on the work that was carried out by the Mexican IGY Commitiee
during the International Geophysical Year, including that
which was done by technicians of other countries in international
cooperation,

As you will vrecall, during the XI General Assembly of
the IUGE, Study Group Ho. 5 recommended that inter-connections
ve made between the first order stations in South America and
between these and Tirst order stations in Horth America and
Burope, using both the Gulf and the Cambridge pendulum
apparatuses,

The above resolution was approved by the General Assenbly
and published in “Comptes Rendus de la XI® Assemblée Générale
de 1'UGGI, Toronto, 3=-14 Septembre, 1957", and this project
waas conslidered as part of the IGY Program, obtaining coumplete
cooperation for the fulfillment of this program from the
Hexican IGY Commititee, the Pan Americasn IGY Committee of the
PAIGH, as well as other Hational IGY Committees.

Prof, Jackson published a paper regarding the work carried
out with the Cambridge pendulvm, entitled "Observations with
the Cambridge Pendulum Apparatus in North, Central and South
American in 1958", The Geophysical Journal of the Royal
Astronomical Seciety, Vol. 2, No. 4, Dec 1959, but, on the
other hand, I have not yet recsived the report of the work
carried on for the same purpose by Mr, Iverson and Laudon with
the Gulf pendulum, Since I am making a compilation of these
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expeditions, I would appreclate very much your sending wme
a copy of lauwdon's and Iverson's report at your earlieat
convenlience.

; With kindest regards and best wishes to you and family,
I remain, :

Most sincerely,

Ricardoe Monges ILdpez.





